

# Cambridge Primary School

Cambridge Street Barrow-in-Furness LA13 9RP

Tel: 01229 827761

Email: admin@cambridge.cumbria.sch.uk Website: www.cambridge.cumbria.sch.uk Acting Headteacher: Mr T Coleman

Friday, 07 September 2018

Dear Pupils, Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to the Autumn Term. We have been working hard to prepare for this new year and we were really pleased to see all our pupils again this week. I noted in assembly how everyone seemed to have found their school jumpers and shoes and looked so smart at the start of term. Thank you for sending your child in all ready to start the year. In classes we will be checking that all clothing is labelled. Please help us by doing this yourselves. A biro initial on the label is all we need usually to return clothing to its owner.

On our staff training day this Monday, we highlighted the varied and fun curriculum we deliver, here at Cambridge Primary School, as one of our strengths that really helps children engage and feel positive about school. This term is no different and there will be many trips, workshops and events to stimulate learning. We have a be active, Wheelie Day to coincide with the Tour of Britain (look out for separate event letter). Other events this term include Red White and Blue Day, Sports Champions for All, Wheelchair basketball, Mc Millan Cancer Relief Coffee Morning, our Values Day and open school and of course all the usual Christmas performances and the Christmas fair. See overleaf for dates.

This half term we look to quickly settling back into work and pressing on in our learning. Thank you for supporting your children in completing homework tasks and in particular listening to your child read. There is nothing more valuable you can do for your child at this stage in their lives than to spend quality time with them sharing a book. I very much include our Year 6's! Time spent one to one with your children is priceless. Your class teacher is always available to discuss your child's education and in November we have planned in a week for parent consultation meetings. My door is always open and if following speaking to your class teacher you would still like to speak to me, please arrange this through the school office. I'm regularly out on playground duty in the morning and afternoon and always happy to talk.

Yours Sincerely

Mr Coleman



A school

A community









# Cambridge Primary School





## Dates to Remember

Friday 7th September Tour of Britain/Wheelie Day
Friday 28th September Bake Off/McMillan Coffee morning
Friday 5th October Red White and Blue Day
Values Day Friday 19th October
Half Term—22nd-26th October
Week of 12th November Parents meetings
Friday 16th November Children in Need
Wednesday 5th December Christmas Fair
Thursday 13th/Friday 14th EY/KS1 Performance
Monday 17th/Tuesday 18th December KS2 Performance

#### Data

To comply with changes in data regulation we have recently published a privacy notice for families on our website and will shortly be sending out new data collection sheets. Please complete and return to us in order to keep our records as up to date as possible.

### **Swimming**

Starts Tuesday 11th

September with Class 5W
and 6P. Please ensure
your child brings towel
and swimming costume
each Tuesday morning.

## Before/After School Clubs

Our free breakfast club has already resumed and is open from 8am each morning. Please contact the office if you would like paid afterschool childcare provision and we will shortly resume afterschool club activities. Please look out for a separate letter for full list.

